Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
Construction Industry Licensing Board
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Construction Industry Licensing Board has issued an order disposing of the petition for declaratory statement filed by David Gilson, on May 22, 2023. The following is a summary of the agency's disposition of the petition:
Petitioner sought a determination from the Board regarding the requirements for licensure by endorsement for Solar Contractor License. The Notice of Petition for Declaratory Statement was published in Vol. 49, No. 106, on June 1, 2023, in the Florida Administrative Register. The Boards Order was filed on July 31, 2023. The Board, at its meeting held on July 14, 2023, denied the Petition for Declaratory Statement, finding that the Petitioner has failed to raise any issues which are properly addressed in a Petition for Declaratory Statement. Furthermore, the Petitioner is requesting the Board waive a statutory requirement to accept his Florida experience as if it were obtained from an out of state license for the purpose of endorsement, which request the Board lacks the authority to grant.
A copy of the Order Disposing of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Amanda Ackermann, Executive Director, Construction Industry Licensing Board, 2601 Blair Stone Road, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-1039 or telephone: (850)487-1395, or by electronic mail to Amanda.Ackermann@myfloridalicense.com.
